
  

 
        July 07, 2020  
 
 

AMENDMENT NO.: IV 
 

TO 
 

REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL GPA-RFP-20-007 
 

FOR 
 

GPWA PHYSICAL SECURITY SERVICES PROOF OF CONCEPT (POC) 
 
Interested Firms/Individuals are hereby notified of the following change and response to an inquiry received from 
Offeror No. 1 dated July 03, 2020: 
 
CHANGE: 
 
Closing date is changed FROM 4:00 P.M., Wednesday, July 08, 2020 (CHamoru Standard Time) TO NOW READ 
4:00 P.M., Wednesday, July 15, 2020 (CHamoru Standard Time).  
 
GLOBAL NOTICE: COVID-19 PANDEMIC 
 
To ensure the safety and well-being of personnel and interested Firms/Individuals, please be advised of the following: 
 

1. Six (6) Feet of Social Distancing shall be practiced. 
2. Mandatory face mask required for each individual. 
3. Temperature checks shall be conducted upon entrance of the Gloria B. Nelson Public Service Building. 
4. One (1) Personnel per Prospective Firms/Individuals for submission of proposals. 

 
RESPONSE: 
 
QUESTION: 
1. G4S is requesting that the RFP submission date be extended. The reason for this request is that the COVID 19 

shutdown and recommended precautionary measures to slow and prevent the spread of this disease has 
resulted in our operations being hampered and slowing our ability to quickly mobilized.  

 
ANSWER: 
 Kindly refer to CHANGE above. 
 
All other Terms and Conditions in the RFP package shall remain unchanged and in full force. 
 
 
 

JOHN M. BENAVENTE, P.E. 

General Manager 

for


